              SIR Branch #116 New Member Goals & Actions – December, 2013

Status:  With the closing meeting (Christmas Dinner Dance Party) December 16, 2013, I am proud to announce that while we started the year with 251 Members, we end the year with 251 Members.  This was accomplished by inducting 32 new Members to offset our losses.

This is my final quarterly report from Branch #116 but I promise you that with your new 2014 Big SIR Phil Goff, he will continue the success of Branch #116.

Gary, it has been a pleasure working with you through out the year.  I sign off with great feelings.

Thank you,

Art Vogl

Past 2013 Big SIR, Branch #116. Area 2 
